
15th December 2023 

             St Andrew’s CE Primary School  

                            AUTUMN TERM he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Mrs Gethin What’s Coming Up This Week 

 Monday 18th December 

SH Active—PE Kits required 
SH Active—After school club—Laser Tag—3.30pm-4.30pm 

 
 

Tuesday 19th December 

Deadline for receipt of reverse advent calendar donations 

 

Wednesday 20th December 

Whole school Nativity—9.15am 
Art Club—3.30pm-4.30pm 

SH Active—After school club—Archery—3.30pm-4.30pm 
 
 

Thursday 21st December 

Christmas Dinner Day—children who haven’t ordered a  
dinner must be sent with a packed lunch 

Author Visit 
Wow Work Worship—3pm 

 

Friday 22nd December 

Christmas Jumper Day, Class Parties and Santa Visit 



Dinners for Week Commencing 18th December 

This week is: Week 3 



For Action 

Reverse Advent Calendar 

Our reverse advent calendar started on Friday 1st 
December. 

We will be collecting donations until Tuesday 19th 
ready for packing up & delivering to Tamworth food bank on  

Wednesday 20th. Please drop any donations to the office with Mrs 
Jacks. Names will go on our reverse advent calendar board in  

reception & children will receive a highly coveted Koinonia dojo for 
each donation! 

More information on Tamworth food bank & the Trussell Trust can be 
found at https://Tamworth.foodbank.org.uk/ 

Items that are especially needed in are: Tinned fruit, toiletries 
(shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, shower gel), small bottles of 

squash, tinned vegetables, tinned fish, tinned meat, small jars of  
coffee, gluten free food, 10/12 month + baby food. Items the food 
bank currently have plenty of are: beans, tomatoes, 

tea bags, size 2 and 4 nappies, baby formula. 

Thank you so much for your ongoing support at this 
time of year. 

New Reception Intake 2024 

Reception Applications opened on 1st November 2023 and 
will close on 15th January 2024. To apply, go to: 

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions  

Christmas Parties—22nd December 

Class 1 will be having their own party on Friday  
afternoon; Classes 2 & 3 will be having a joint disco party. 
We would appreciate it if each child could bring an item of 

party food to share with their class. Suggestions are crisps, 
mini sausage rolls, squash, biscuits, cup cakes, cheesy  

biscuits/nibbles, chocolate teacakes, paper plates/paper 
cups. All children can come in wearing party clothes and their 

Christmas jumper. 

Christmas Lunch—Date Change 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, Christmas Dinner day will 
move from Wednesday 20th to Thursday 21st. Children will 
order a lunch as normal on Wednesday with the hot option 

being chicken, broccoli and sweetcorn pasta bake.  
Sandwiches and jacket potatoes will also be 
available as normal. Children who have pre-
ordered a Christmas dinner will now receive 
this on Thursday - all other children will 
need to be sent with a packed lunch on 

this day as there will be no other options 
available. Sorry for any inconvenience caused.  



For Information 

Spark Winter Reading Fun with the Free Online Winter 
Mini Challenge! 

This is a free online Winter Mini Challenge! The Reading 
Agency have teamed up with the Youth Sport Trust this year, 
to encourage children to unleash the power of play, sport, and 
physical activity through reading. This bite-sized challenge is 
perfect for keeping young minds active during the holidays. 

The Winter Mini Challenge is online where children can unlock 
rewards for reading and find fun activities. All children are 
eligible, so please to join in at wintermini.org.uk from 1st of 

December. 

Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their classes 
this week using the links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

PE Days *Change for this half term* 

PE Days for this half term will be Mondays and  
Fridays. 

New Reception Intake 2024 

If your child attends a local nursery, please could you pick 
up some leaflets from our school office and ask your  

nursery if they could distribute them to potential new 
starters for our reception class 2024!  

Author Visit—Thursday 21st December 

We are very lucky to be welcoming author Daniel Thompson 
courtesy of SASA who will be spending time with each class 
telling the story of The Christmas Tale of Elaine Gale. Please 

see pre-order link below if you would like to purchase any books 
in advance of his visit https://www.danielthompsonauthor.com/
event-details/st-andrews-c-of-e-primary-school I have it on 

good authority from Santa himself that if you do want to buy a 
book, you may want to look at other story options!  

Christmas Post Box 

The Christmas post box will be open until Thursday 21st 
December if your child would like to send cards to their 

friends. One will be located in the hall and one by the 
Christmas tree in reception. 

Uniform Shop 

Items of preloved uniform will be available during the 
Wow Work Worship assembly on Thursday 21st  

December and after school. We would welcome a small 
donation for these—alternatively you can bring items to swap.  

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
wintermini.org.uk
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-3/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-4/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-5/
https://www.danielthompsonauthor.com/event-details/st-andrews-c-of-e-primary-school
https://www.danielthompsonauthor.com/event-details/st-andrews-c-of-e-primary-school


For Information 



Attendance 

More information can be found online at https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-
my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One—97.02% 

Class Two—98.46% 

Class Three—95.51% 

*****Leave during School Term***** 

From Monday 4th December, any requests that are  
received for leave during term time and are not deemed  

exceptional circumstances will automatically be referred to 
Staffordshire County Council for consideration of a penalty 
notice being issued. This will apply to all children that are 
of compulsory school age and is in line with our Attendance 
Policy which supports our aim to improve overall school at-
tendance. If you would like any further information, please 

contact the office.  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Parent Invites 

Whole School Nativity 

On Wednesday 20th December, the whole school will be 
performing their Nativity in Church at 

9.15am. All parents are welcome to  
attend. Letters regarding lines etc will be 
sent home shortly. The children are really 
looking forward to performing and can’t 

wait for you to see it! 

Singing Christmas Carols at Haunton Hall 

We would like to invite parents/carers and children to 
join Miss Mills in singing Christmas Carols with the Church 

at Haunton Hall on Wednesday 20th December. If you 
would like to attend please let the office know so that we 
are aware of who to expect. Please meet at 5.50pm for a 

6pm start. We hope to see you there! 

Wow Work Nominations 

This half term’s Wow Work Worship will take place on 
Thursday 21st December at 3pm. Parents are welcome to  

attend.  

- Robyn Marsh 

- Tymon Nowak 

- Albert Moore 

- Hope Kilgallon 

-Louisa Magrath 

 

 
The following children will receive Headteacher’s awards for 

good behaviour 

- Leo Chipman 

- Isabel Gray 

- Olivia Williamson 

 

 
The following children will receive Dojo awards 

Bronze—Ted Allen, Rosie Brotherton, Billy Edge, Isabel Gray, 
Holly Ingram, Alexandra Magrath, Louisa Magrath, Robyn 

Marsh, Emma Murray, Kaj Nowak, Hugo Williams 

Silver—Josh Lee 



DATES TO NOTE  

December 

Wednesday 20th December—Nativity in Church—9.15am 

Wednesday 20th December—Singing Christmas Carols with Church at 

Haunton Hall—With Miss Mills and Revd John 

Thursday 21st December—Christmas Dinner Day *children who haven’t 

ordered a dinner must be sent with a packed lunch* 

Thursday 21st December—Wow Work Worship—3pm 

Friday 22nd December—Christmas Jumper Day, Class Parties & Break up 

for Christmas 

January  

Monday 8th January—Inset Day 

Tuesday 9th January—Children return to school 

 

 

Dates to Note Dojo Scores 

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Water—49 

Fire—37 

Air—41 

Earth—42 

Well done Water! 

Special People 

The Special People for week commencing 18.12.23 will 
be:  

Class 1—Ophelia Hill 

Class 2—Tymon Nowak 

Class 3—Grace Lamb 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Community Events 



Community Events 



SH Active Information 


